



SECRETARY'S REPORT NO. 21, February 16, 2011
REPORT OF ACTIONS TAKEN AT THE MEETING OF THE USG SENATE

The Student Senate met in Regular Session on February 16, 2011 at 6:32 PM in the Senate Chamber. Speaker of the Senate Andrew Mikac Presided.

Present: 39 Absent: 2 Alternates: 3

Ahmad	Holmes	Pandey – alt. Sustar.7
Antani	Homan	Perkins
Brahm	Hosa	Poole
Brunner	Howard alt. Kelly Sullivan.602	Reinhard alt. Olivia Braden.54
Collins	Hutchison	Reu
DeDonato	Ingram	Ryan
DeFrance	Kedia	Schaffer
Duggineni	Liles	Schmitt
Farinacci	Mbagwu	Shoub
Ferguson	McClellan	Smidt
Fitzpatrick	McFarland	Stanley
Flis	Messenger	Stepp
Gildenmeister	Mikac	Tichenor
Gushing	Mitchison	Tomack
	O'Connell	Wurster

Last week's minutes approved with no objections.

Open Forum For the Public

Agricultural Communicators for Tomorrow – Lindsey Murphy (Murphy.702@osu.edu)
Hosting agricultural development conference, with attendees from around the country.
Hearing about employment opportunity improvement and having a series of workshops on communications, design, and photography.

She is here requesting funds for Ohio State's attendees. Events include a tour of the region's agriculture and sampling local growing. Donors include Ohio Farm Bureau.

Shantel Warren from the Society of Sisters – our organization is throwing the 7th annual black women's retreat. Seeking to send 80 women to this event. About 85% of women

attending are undergraduate women. They are asking for \$1500 as the event is \$13,000, so far they have \$6,000. Your funds will really let the women go who were not able to fundraise as much as they needed. Looking at how relationships grow, the ways that African Americans are portrayed, having solid finances and other interpersonal development exercises.

Mikac – this is concerning 43 – R - 40

Executive Report

Kamrass - This is a bit of a shorter report this week.

Spoke about the credit cap we know that you were concerned about occurring before the conversion before the quarter to semester transition. We spoke to Jeff Kaplan and other administrators lately. We will announce that there will be credit cap before the conversion.

The Pelican has been discussed lately and is gathering momentum. We are hoping to move on the quickly because if we can get it soon we can get it in two months and if we wait it could end up being 6 months.

Christian Legal Society and the carve-out – Dr. J confirmed that a decision will be made before April 1st about the carve-out to prevent difficulties with organization registration.

Indian food for Dummies occurred last Thursday, (Kedia) It was really good, the chef was nice and it was well-attended.

Pyle - Valentine's Day is a typically high day for suicides, the Health and Wellness committee was out giving out smiles and good vibes. There were no successful or attempted suicides in the weekend before or of Valentine's Day

The legislative dinner is coming up

Micah – We are searching for a new treasurer. Paul Beery is graduating in spring quarter and we are looking for his replacement. Paperwork must be turned in within 15 days from the day of the event in order to successfully get reimbursed. None of this quarter's allocated money has yet been redeemed. This could be a paperwork holdup, but you must fill out the paperwork so that the money we say that we are giving away is given away.

The budget is coming up and I will make sure I give out as much information about it as I have to give out about it. There are two major events coming up – the purchase of the Pelican and Rock the Block.

Those are coming, be prepared. If you guys are going to run out of money this quarter – we may be able to amend the budget so that you guys can still fund orgs and events. Please make special requests by Sunday.

Antani – Can elections information be not in the Exec report since the EGB director is an independent office?

Mikac – Noted. There is still some constituency event money. So those events can still be had. Also, we will look at rearranging the budget if the senate allocates more for bills than is currently budgeted.

Committee/Constituency Reports

Fitzpatrick - COPE – it met last week. I forgot half of my update. The information came down about PPLG, if you ask me what that is I guarantee that I will get that wrong.

Howlett Hall is undergoing and green retrofit the first of its kind on campus, including solar panels, possibly, rainwater collect – they want to have it done by June 2012, so that they can have it down for a gardening conference. This will also be used as biology class teaching tool

Tree campus USA – they will be working on protecting and replacing trees. 10 years out they want to have one tree per student, besides the green side there is health benefit in the decrease of pollen in the atmosphere. There will be announcement with arbor day – on this. There will also be a tree farm on campus.

Stepp – How do you get on the tree advisory council? No, this is a serious question.

Fitzpatrick – I have no idea.

Antani - COAA – BSs/MSs in engineering, survey, minor and bs and ms in nuclear engineering, as well as hospitality were all approved. Gematics engineering's withdrawal has been approved and all 6 students currently in the program should be graduated by 2012. Pharmaceutical ms accepted.

DeFrance – PPCS – We are reviewing grant requests to use our 2011 fiscal year budget on – half of those are related to Fitzpatrick's COPE update. We are going to try to approve the grant call and review process in the future and I will try to get some money for the Pelican.

Hutchinson – The budget committee looked at the differences between financial standings between 2006 and 2012.

Mikac – CSA got a Quarter-to-Semester updates on a lot of programs.

Project Updates

Fitzpatrick – I have worked on a review of the honors community and the student life aspect of honors.

Stepp – Working on music facility for nonmusic majors.

DeFrance – Received information from constituents that they wanted more information on who is receiving money from the construction inconveniences, how much and why.

Consent Agenda

Antani objects to the consent agenda.

Farinacci – point of information Why the objection?

Antani – To meet objections that substantives things are not discussed in this body and we should discuss these items.

43-R-83 (Mikac) *A Resolution to Encourage Humanities Computer Lab Hours to be Extended*

Mikac – this is a resolution of support. This is not detailed so that it may be used as leverage in administrative discussions.

---Questions---

Homan – Have you gotten feedback on this idea?

Mikac – All 5 days , 8 or more hours

Stepp – How is this geared towards humanities?

Mikac – In our facilities and 500 free prints available to students.

---Discussion---

Stanley – I think this is great, I use and I will be a great asset.

2 abstentions - passes

43-R-84 (Mikac) *A Resolution to Encourage Priority Scheduling of the English Department in Denney Hall*

Mikac – This is something that I have been working hard on since I was first and undergraduate. While this is a complicated thing that can be gone into in detail: the scheduler gives preference to best utilization. However, departments can be given defacto preference for certain facilities. This is the case for just the 3rd floor of Denney hall. This is a little bit of a moot issue. This can be a resource for future senates as to a record of opinion. This is unlikely to do much as I previously gave a petition with over a 100 signatures.

---Questions---

Farinacci How is this going to affect anything?

Mikac – It is unlikely to; it is the last of this effort that I just wanted to do to see all the way. I will send this on to the people that I have worked with in the past.

---Discussion---

Antani – I'm not sure who knows this. Currently there are open and closed pool rooms. The closed pool rooms like in Fisher which pays for their space controls their space. The English department has gotten preference without paying.

This could result in over capacitating rooms and giving unfair scheduling advantages despite that they don't pay. On the other hand the sense of the community was persuasive enough so as to abstain.

Flis – when this was discussed in committee the sense of community was very moving. Because this is not a bill, we can take a stance without considering the finances. Being in a community – it will improve classmate relations and we can take a stance

Liles- Move for unanimous consent

? - objection

Liles - Unanimous consent - withdrawn

Farinacci withdrawn

3 abstentions – passes –voice count

43-R-87 (Antani) *A Resolution to Support Including Majors on Diplomas*

Antani – This was Zach Usmani’s former project. He did not get it all the way through to the admin level. Currently only TAG degrees get this distinction on diploma. Two issues – the font on the di[ploma could get “appreciably” smaller or the borders could get pushed about. Two because we have som many students and graduations we could have the declaration of an additional week after the fifth week of the major or dropping it, it could involve reprinting.

---Questions

Farinacci – Did Zach get a resolution on this?

Antani – That *would* have been the next step.

Hutchinson – Are there certain distinctions between the colleges on who get this?

Antani – Currently the professional colleges, typically, have the major specifically tagged and will written out while others will just say a BS or a BA.

Hutchinson – Is the specialization on there?

Antani – I don’t know how the specializations work with reference to diplomas.

Schaffer – They don’t appear on them.

Farinacci – The 42nd senate passed a resolution on this previously., Not that we shouldn’t vote on it, but that homework should be done on precedent.

McClellan – What majors would be on this?

Antani- The majority would I can find more specifics.

Brahm – What’s the next step?

Antani – This goes to CESP – they can pass it on to the registrar to be done.

Farinacci – Move for unanimous consent

Hutchinson –objection – would need to no more for my constituency

Mbagwu – call to question

38 for – 1 against – 0 absentions –

Mikac – 43-R-87 passes

Old Business

43-B-27 (Messenger) *A Bill to Support Buckeyethon*

Messenger - You guys actually don’t have the budget on this, I am passing it now. This is the clarified version. USG has a team

The “d” is omitted from food. BuckeyeThon is a dance hematology/oncology department donations.

This is a very good event. It is a very expensive event – they will be supplying food, t-shirts all sorts of things.

---Questions---

Hutch – It is asking for \$1500 is it at all divided.

Messenger – It goes under general event expenses.

Farinacci – Will this affect whether or not the event occurs?

Messenger – This is a tough year, usually they just make it. Their fundraisers are less. It definitely will affect the extent of the event ---responsive. They did in the 41st, but not the 42nd

-Discussion-

Kedia – As a member of the USG BT team, I fully support this.

Farinacci - I feel that they are unlikely to be affected, to be affected in terms of their ability to hold the event.

Hutchinson – motions to strike food and t-shirts

Messenger – food friendly, t-shirts not

Hutchinson- why?

Messenger – T-shirts are something they specified that they needed help to fund.

Hutchinson – just the room

Mikac – friendly?

Messenger T-shirts, food and the work food is struck

Hosa – Did they apply to CSA? There are

Messenger – are a signature event and have to go above beyond

Hosa – still pending?

Messenger – prepaid

Messenger – They really do need this money. After having seen the budget, overseeing if for 4 weeks

DeFrance – This is the only thing that they do and I fully support this bill as they have no other source of funds.

Collins – didn't raise my hand

Mikac – Oh, you did. Must have been a stretch or something.

Antani – For me, B & F already failed one signature event that came to them and asked for money. Student activity fee money that was to cover the event. Next year they won't be able to get it. I feel that this event will get the money that they need. And I feel that we have signature events for a reasons.

It is currently a loophole. We shouldn't give money to signature events.

Fitzpatrick – This is tough for me in as much as it is a good event. Funding BT was not supposed to be allowed for next year. This opportunity is now in front of us despite being a loophole. I abhor that they are using loop holes. It does, however seem to something that is necessary given that they are 10000 dollars from the

Farinacci – motions to table indefinitely (no second)

Kedia – The t-shirts are to identify the group identities of the dancing teams and are more than just freebies.

McFarland – In the past signature event. One, they can sustain themselves. Two – they just wanted to expand their event. This \$1500 can go a long way to that freshman for whom it is their first time at BT or the senior for whom it is their last shot we don't want them going and saying people were passing out from there not being food or that it was lame. Lets not worry about what the 44th can't do and instead focus on what we can do.

DeDonato – I don't think that it is for us to judge about the regulations around the

Farinacci – Point of information, it in fact is our job.

Messenger – I think McFarland summed up everything that needs to be said

Passes – it is the chairs 5

43-B-28 (Schmitt) *A Bill to Support Band of Brothers*

Schmitt - This is a relatively new organization at OSU. This is a trip to go down to New Orleans to help in the continuing process of rebuilding the city.

Jordan Macon – Hello I am the director of finance for Band of Brothers. It is a student extension on the bell resource center – whose emphasis is on the African American male. Instructing them on how they can best represent themselves and the university. We also work with Youth at 12th St. Academy and we instruct them about college and try to help them get through middle school.

One of our four tiers is definitely service. This is a great opportunity and we have worked to get funding ourselves and would love your help.

Antani – Motion for unanimous consent

Unanimously consented

43-B-29 (Homan) *A Bill to Fund OSU Students for the National ACT Conference*

I think that Lindsey did a great job presenting it. It is Ohio State's time to pay it forward and to host this conference, this group having won numerous awards at previous events.

Messenger – I was able to alter in Budget and Finance and this is exactly what we should be funding and it's not the whole \$1500 it's what they actually need.

Messenger – move for unanimous consent

43-B-30 (Mbagwu) *A Bill to Support the Society of Sisters and the Black Women's Retreat*

Mbagwu - You saw the lovely Shontell early this evening. And she talked about this conference to help future professional African American women at this event.

---Questions---

Suster Can you go over their funding?

Mbagwu: The 6385 dollars are given thus far the Hale center is withdrawn.

Suster – They have less than half.

Mbagqu – They have less than half but more is coming.

McFarland – BWR is sound

Antani – this really cool that they do it and it's great that Mike took his time to get this right. Move for unanimous consent.

Unanimous consent

43-B-31 (Liles) *A Bill to Support the Members of the Model African Union*

Liles - There has been confusion about this In b & F I submitted this bill a long time ago and this has finally coming.

Darby O'Donnell – A lot of schools have this and I was surprised to find that OSU didn't So I started it up this year. We have eight delegates who have each spent over 35 hours researching for this conference. There is some concern that there are only 8 attendees and will have an African Union Conference here on April 16th and we are reaching out to fill all 51 spots for the conference with UNICEF and OXFAM to represent their views. This way we will affect more than 8 people.

Liles – I would like the budget to reflect reality (unrecorded correction made to budget).

McFarland – it went from 1500 to 900 to 200 dollars.

Fitzpatrick – Why the nay vote in committee?

McFarland – This is at \$25 each to match the student activity fee. “Should we kill this in committee. For negligence or let it be seen in front of the whole senate”

Antani – move to raise to 1500

Mbagwu – second

Mason – friendly

Antani – This is an instance in which the organization has demonstrated that the organization has fundraised a significant amount. The mission of Model of African Union? Well their mission is to go to African Unions. No, I do not think that our portion of the Student activity fee should be considered in light of \$25 per person. This is an event that will fulfill their mission but it is occurring off-campus and it can't be from CSA which is a big count

Farinacci – I don't think that it is friendly to give 1000 dollars when it passed out of committee out at 200 dollars and I think that this needs to be investigated before being voted on.

Liles – This will help establish the event as a regular part of this group's activities and set them up for further success.

Fitzpatrick – Mike – you have the right to appeal the chair's decision

Farinacci – I appeal

Mikac – We are going to discuss whether the movement from 200 to 1000 dollars

Kedia – even though Antani said we should set a precedent – we in B & F already did
Ceded time to McFarland:

It is in some ways imaginary- the amount per person and we look s

At 65\$ per person and average for similar events

Mikac – lets look at the motion

McFarland – I'm going to make a friendly amendment –

This is not a motion about the whether the motion is valid or is it a valid...

Kedia – 200 and 1500 are very different are not in the same spirit – as otherwise required

Kelly – Incidentals should not be covered I would be in favor of lowering this to a
different number

Antani – The spirit is not related to the amount as the resolution portion is to support
Model UN and the extent of that support is inconsequential to the spirit of the
amendment.

Farinacci – It was friendly to adjust numbers in the last senate.

Mikac - Would you like to withdraw the motion?

Farinacci – I would not

Fitzpatrick – it is not changing the spirit – I believe that this organization is deserving of
funding and I agree with Mike that this should not be considered friendly

Antani – another way to amend the

Messenger – that I think that the everyone who should vote to appeal this amendment I to
have a problem with funding incidentals.

Liles – I am in favor of the repeal, I ran a different number.

Antani

Mbagwu- Is this the repeal of I think that this is within the spirit of the bill B& F may
have wanted to increase the money on the senate floor I think that was the original intent
of the committee and now we are going back and saying that this is against the spirit of
the bill and now as far as that this amendment is within the spirit of the bill totally

Fitzpatrick – yielding this way we have the ability to amend bills on the floor , however
it is not the responsibility of this group. then I think that We can send it back to B&F and
have them decide.

Mbagwu - There is some time sensitivity . I would be against that.

DeFrance – If you repeal the decision of the chair, you would be lying. You would be
saying that you genuinely believe something to be false which is fact. The matter is that
chair ruled that the increase was friendly because it was within the spirit of the bill. The
spirit of the bill is to support Model UN by giving them money. The spirit is not affected
by the quantity of money and you know that, but it is felt that that quantity is too high.
There are other means of going about changing that amount. I am in favor of giving the
full amount to the group because they will come back and spread what they learned to
many more people and will pay it forward. Separate from that, I don't want what they
are doing misconstrued as actually fundraising; a lot of people have stated that they have
done a lot of fundraising, raising funds and gathering money by asking for it from
departments is not the same as car washes and bake sales and real fundraising. I do
support them receiving this money, but let's not confuse what they have been doing with
fundraising. Do not approve the appeal of the chair's decision. Don't lie.

Liles – I would like to go into committee on the whole.

Mikac – The vote to appeal the decision of the chair needs a majority.

30 – 6- 4

Mikac - Back to \$200

Kedia - Like Brett was saying we usually try to give to about \$65 to 75 per person I think it would good to stay at that amount here.

Antani - Motion to enter committee on the whole.

Objection McClelland

Anatani – In order to amend the now the number procedurally we have to enter the committee on the whole.

Liles – I was the one who initially dropped the ball on this and Darby is the best person to represent the organization an.

Mikac - Call to question

Objection

Fitzpatrick – We can go through it and waste a bunch of time or send it back to committee and not go through this and save us some time or take the nasty route

Antani – I think that we should that we cannot go and do this. Darby is going to leave before the next senate meeting.

Messenger – withdrawn.

McClellan – We could divide the question into the support and amount and would not be having to do either (several people spoke out of turn and eased this confusion).

All in favor

31 – 3 – 4

Budget and Finance Committee on the whole

(Brett McFarland is now at the helm)

McFarland – Alright listen up, what we are going to do is fill in the blanks raise your and state a number that you would like – after listening to them all, we will vote

Antani - Point of reference

Then will go over. Fitzpatrick – you have to recognize Budget and Finance rules – do I have to?

Fitzpatrick – yes

Antani – will all be discussed?

McFarland - yes

From

Liles – \$1391.58

Kedia - \$520

Niraj – \$1391.68

Suster – \$710

Kedia – point of information 8 people going?

McFarland 8 students

Mikac 200

Ferguson – 100 –

McFarland – I'm not going to recognize that.

Well,
Alright I will recognize that.

Mason – I will tell you just to accept Niraj's .68 I just did subtract this. They are going to do this

Am removing the .58, and doing this as it the difference between the raise and the other and remove incidentals.

Kedia – 520 is 65 per student and I think that that is appropriate
5 per p

Niraj – like mason said it is 1391.68 U think that per person spending should not be taken into account fo . And there are many other instances in which the amount of money expended per person is taken into account. Band of Brothers – 976 for 11 people – that is like a 80 or so dollars per person - Micah – how much was the USG retreat – it was a couple grand

McFarland – It is on my disk, a couple thousand

Fitzpatrick – I'll look it up, I was like 3000

So that was 50 per person, with we get more than the 75 per person per year that we give just for being in USG

Suster – We don't quite understand why it is the way it is.

Mbagwu – the intent was to make it higher

Suster – we just did the math and use the same numbers in Band of Brothers and multiplied by 8

Messenger –

Fitzpatrick – I think that it is appropriate to fund the advisor and it is also like the group's right to fund the expenditures of the advisor it is right and it is proper when they are taking time out of their work and now to address the number itself. I am sort of sick of funding trips – I think that we have funded a lot and I think that in the review committee we came out at a lower number and that we use the committee of budget and finances benchmark

Mikac – I think that the committee did its job, came to a number and decided one

Ferguson – in support of Radikha's figure I withdraw mine.

Since we have six numbers and we'll keep it at six minutes

So going from the lowest to the highest. I am really unwilling to go higher if we weren't able to get a higher number in other procedures.

DeFrance – (procedural question)

Fitzpatrick – within the general mantra to fund \$65 per person to go to an event

Suster – I generally agree with the \$65, but funding at the same rate as Band of Brothers is more considerate

Liles – Darby as alternate for Liles

Antani – Let's let this student organization go on the trip

Mbagwu – For the last senate (DeFrance awkwardly exits, Messenger now Secretary)
If you want to solidify 65 dollars into a bylaw, and etch it in stone, that's ok. But it's never been a bylaw, and we're trying to impose a non-bylaw. They're model African union. They probably want to go to model African union. If you want a hard and fast rule, you better do it every damn time. I support Antani's number

Farinacci – Why are we paying for plane tickets to Washington D.C.? We've never done that before, they might as well ride the bus. Special treatment is unfair. They may have to miss class, but many organizations have to miss class. I do support raising, but not beyond the previous group's amount. I support Kedia's number.

Messenger –

Poole – I'm supporting Mikac's number. Many of the people proposing these numbers alternated in Budget and Finance. They chose to not come to these rationalizations there and instead bring it to senate as a whole. I think it's ridiculous that we're in Committee on the whole.

Mikac – I'm glad we're taking time to do our jobs at our own time inconvenience. I'm not convinced by the numbers. I should have five votes for \$200 from those of you who are on budget and finance because that's what your committee voted for.

Fitzpatrick – I appreciate the reason behind the \$200, but we voted for committee on the whole because we want to see it changed. I'm going to shut up for now and see

Antani – I don't think it's our place to decide whether groups should fly or drive. If we truly are putting academics first, we should not encourage students to miss class to drive. Darby and her organization graciously came tonight in order to get funding. There is no rule in B&F. The senate should do what's right and fund it at the full amount that I proposed.

Collins – points of information. What are the numbers?

McFarland - 200, 585, 710 , 1391.68

Collins – Not every senate gets the opportunity to lay the foundation for a new organization

Farinacci – first of all the Band of Brothers is missing a week of classes and is renting a van and driving
No they're on spring break

Darby – Point of information – the bill says that we are funding their hotel, so why are we discussing the flight.

Antani – call to question

McFarland – to discuss you have already covered airfare and hotel

Farinacci – Can I clarify – from my perspective the budget is inflated and I think that we should cover their flight if the budget is inflated We have never funded and a group to fly anywhere.

Messenger they have covered more than enough to cover the flight the way that it is written now we can only cover it the hotels.

McFarland –We could change the hotels and the costs – t

Darby – The hotel is mandated for the event and is thereby not variable

McFarland- Is every group going to be in the hotel>

Darby – yes

McFarland – Would you be penalized for staying in another hotel

Darby - They want to have a 24 hour a day immersion experience and it know how you would stay at another hotel and we already have reservations and the we would be penalized if we were to move to another hotel – so that is not an option for our group.

McFarland- We don't like to fund hotels for reasons such as the flexibility in possible costs and the range of options that exist – some other groups stay with friends or find other low or no cost options for stay.

Farinacci – This is not aligned to the funding that we have pro we have done before.

Mikac – move to remove the time limit

All in favor of removing the time limit – 12 – 20 –

Keeping the time limit

Darby – for 1391.68 – I don't think that our student organization should be penalized for a lack of due diligence on the senator who is the sponsor and is perhaps the committee

Lilies - I have been to a model a UN, not a Model African union – and this is a really 24 hour day and I completely see the need to be staying there as there are time constraints and productivity.

Mikac – We are no longer the b& F committee members because we are limited in time and not free to discuss these issues.

Messenger – I think that this the motion for staying it as it is I think that we should not dwell on how their trip is run and If we wanted to dictate that trip we could go to the Model African Union and should go on their trip . As it is we could vote one going with 1391.68 and help out that

Bruner – withdrawn

Hutchinson – the conversation has deviated since we moved from where we were an hour ago

I kind of think that the that what a committee votes for does not necessarily reflect what a committee member should vote or an think that he snaps were somewhat unprofessional.

Stepp – I think that this is a generally exorbitant bill and that we shouldn't be going to be go to funding it at all.

Homan – I was the the lone nay vote in committee and think that we should not have passed it out of committee because we didn't have enough information and I think that the 710 is a fair median range number, addressing Collins's comments and that both the band of brothers and this event have its member paying it forward

Fitzpatrick – I think that the group is a trooper for coming and sitting through the discussion that we have been having today.

Kedia – I think that the number that we have at 65 is because to so many very good groups are coming and we need to have a benchmark to decide among so much to fund and I am for the 5xx number.

This is how it is going to work – vote for the first one that you want and the none other if you want a higher amount

Mbagqu – I ask that the chair recognizes Darby

Fitzpatrick – I question the credentials of the alternation.

Collins – I question the credentials of the parliamentarian.

Mikac – It is up to the chair and I recognize the alternate

McFarland – 200 (voice vote)

Fails

McFarland- 585

13 – 17 - fails

710

18 – 14

Ahmad - a	Holmes- n	O'Connell – a
Antani - n	Homan- a	Pandey –alt. Sustar.7 a
Brahm - ab	Hosa- abs	Perkins – a
Brunner - a	Howard atl – Kelly Sullivan.602 – a	Poole - n
Collins - n	Hutchison – a	Reinhard alt. Olivia Bradef.54 abs
DeDonato-n	Ingram – abs	Reu – a
DeFrance -n	Kedia – a	Ryan – ab
Duggineni – abs	Liles – n	Schaffer – abs
Farinacci – a	Mbagwu - n	Schmitt – m
Ferguson – n	McClellan – ab	Smidt – a
Fitzpatrick – a	McFarland – a	Stanley - abs
Flis – abs	Messenger – n	Stepp – n
Gildenmeister – a	Mikac – n	Tichenor – n
Gushing – abs	Mitchison - a	Tomack abs
	Shoub - a	Wurster - a

McFarland – amending to 710 to cover hotel costs - invalid
Rereading to reflect 710 (no other changes)
Called to question – division – 22 – 6 – 4

Fitzpatrick - Rise in report – moved back to full Senate

Mikac – We now reconvene the 43rd undergraduate senate not as committee on the whole.

Withdrawals- Fitzpatrick, Kedia, Messenger, Antani,

Antani – move for unanimous consent

Stepp – objection

Antani- Withdrawn

Suster – I call to question

Mikac now voting on the 43-B-31

Passes as amended with 3 abstention,

New Business

43-R-88 (Doster) *A Resolution to Approve the Elections Governance Board*

43-B-32 (Antani) *A Bill to Support Romophos: A Sophomore Class Honorary*

43-B-33 (Antani) *A Bill to Support Academic Team*

Mikac - A couple more bills coming down the pipe, hopefully they come to the senate floor as better readied than the last bill.

Announcements

Farinacci – I know that this needed to be discussed today but I think that we did not come off as a very good group and that we need to reflect on that.

Fitzpatrick – February 28th = Professional fair downstairs. Coming to the professional fair for more information

Kamrass – We have now finalized a program where students can donate food at campus dining to local food banks and will be sent to Mid-Ohio Food Bank.

McFarland - B&F meets at 6:30 on Sunday and quickly update on funding we now have 8310.10 for winter quarter \$5476 for spring

Any questions – let us know

Including tonight

All allocations – there are likely some unfunded line items –

Get in your orgs receipts

To expand on dining there are three locations

Hutchinson - ATO – student night is happening on March 11th

Roommate fair – is March 7th in MCC

Senator of the Week – That senator is still here, he is a hard worker and stays with it.
Our Senator of the Week is Dustin Homan. We would like to recognize that work.

Adjournment

9:19pm